
TSP FOOTBALL 
The weather has been brilliant but winter is just starting to make it self 
apparent. The early morning starts can be quite crisp to say the least. I 
would like to thank all the coaches who work in the program as they do a 
fantastic job. 
Robert Jovanovski Jo Peters 
James Pascoe Ryan Clarke   
David Lowe Matthew Tull 
Briony Holcombe Ben McNamara 
 

CONGRATULATIONS  
HUNTER REGION REPRESENTATIVES 
 
The following students represented Hunter Sports High in the Hunter 
football teams at the Combined High Schools State Carnival.  
Jay Richley   
Brad Smythe  
Scott Pettit 
David Field 
Andrew James 
Stephen Dawson 
Tom Russell 
Ryan Campbell 
Amy Hubbard 
Sarah Harris 
Gema Simon 
Riarna Keane 
Tara Andrews 
Taleah Doyle 
Laura Byrnes 
Rachel Wynne 
Rhiarni Cipta 
The boys finished first in their pool and were beaten in the semi final 1-0 
to finish 3rd in the carnival. David was selected in the CHS2s and Brad 
Smythe and Jay Richley where identified as shadow players. The girls 
finished 2nd in their pool and went on to be defeated in the semi final by 
Sydney West who went on to win the tournament. Gema Simon was 
selected in the CHS1 and Tara Andrews was selected as a shadow. These 
were both outstanding results and congratulations to all players 
concerned. 
 



BILL TURNER BOYS ON TRACK 
The Bill Turner boys played round 1and 2 as a double header in week 3 
of this term. They defeated both Lake Munmora and Belmont High 
School 12 -0. The boys played some outstanding football holding 
possession and continually switching play to cut the opposition defence to 
threads. 
 
BILL TURNER GIRLS 
The junior girls will start their campaign to defend their title of 2 years 
when they take on Merewether High on the 28th May. We wish them 
well.  
 
ERREA CUP AND TROPHY 
The boys and girls are now about half way through the draw in a very 
tightly contested competition. The boys are undefeated beating Bossley 
Park 4-2 and Narrabeen 6-1. The boys will meet Westfield boys away on 
Wednesday 6th June. 
The girls defeated Westfield 1-0 in round one and had a draw with 
Endeavour. The girls showed determination and tenacity against Hills 
who fielded six Matildas. Just after half time we were1-1. The girls went 
down 3-1. 
The girls played Westfield last week and went down 3-2. This was a 
disappointing result as Hunter led for the majority of the match and 
created several opportunities. This is a very young team with only 4 
students in their senior years. We will hopefully continue to 
improve,learn from past experiences and gain maturity.  
 
YEAR 6 TRIALS  
 In week 4 of this term there were approximately 60 Year 6 students who 
trialed for a position in the Football Program for 2008. It is exciting to see 
so many enthusiastic athletes who want to gain a position at Hunter 
Sports High. 
  
GAMES TO REMEMBER 

 Boys Open match Vs Westfield Sports 6th June 
 Girls Open match Vs Endeavour Sports to be advised 

 
Football Coordinator 
 

 
Mara Watts 


